ASCSU Weekly Report 03/07/11
President’s Report –Cooper Anderson
New This Week:

· Nominees for ratification this week:

· Brannon Peterkin-Associate Director of Marketing-Website
· Last night, Jennifer and I, along with the Women and Gender Advocacy Center, presented the 

potential student initiated fee increase to the Student Fee Review Board.

· The townhall meeting that was scheduled for tonight had to be canceled due to a scheduling conflict for the Senate Chambers. This event will be rescheduled as soon as possible.

· I am working with administration on lighting the “A.” We are working on a proposal that would temporarily light the “A” during CSU specific holidays (i.e. the week of homecoming). 

· Had a conversation with administration about the achievement gap and student success, and how ASCSU can play a role in the future in helping the institution reach its goals on the issue. 
Ongoing Reminders:

· Please keep the office space clean.

· Keep campaigning out of the office and please stay civil during election season.
Dates to Remember:

· March 8,9,10th-Walk Along With Me, RAIV Event
Vice President’s Report – Jennifer Babos
· Working on SFRB

· Prepping for New Fee Presentation on Monday

· Alli Watt’s “Walk Along With Me” Project preparation

· cabinet and senate affairs

· PDC committee meeting

· Meeting with Blanche

Dates to Remember:

· March 8-10 “Walk Along With Me” Museum Exhibit

Finance Report – Jordan Von Bokern
New This Week:

· The Student Funding Board has allocated all of its funds!

· The next meeting of the Student Funding Board will take place Thursday, March 24, at 5:15pm in LSC 213-215.

· This week I will be presenting to the ASCSU Senate on my SFB plans for the rest of the year.

· Have been making lots of purchases, including new GPS nav devices for RamRide. 

Ongoing Reminders:

· If a student group comes into the office asking questions about getting funding, please give them my card (it’s on the front desk) and ask them to contact me, even though we have allocated all of our funds. It’s important to keep track of who would have requested funding this year to gauge interest in SFB funds and provide as much information to next year’s director as possible.

· SFB members meet with a lot of student orgs in the office, so please try to keep the big table clean so that we have an office meeting space that is professional and welcoming.

· If you see an advertisement for an event that you believe has been funded by the Student Funding Board and it does not include the ASCSU logo, please bring it to my attention.

· REMEMBER: As outlined by the ASCSU Referenda and Elections Code, there is absolutely no campaigning permitted at SFB-funded events under any circumstances.

Dates to Remember:

· March 24– Next SFB meeting. LSC 213-215 at 5:15pm. 

· The following events have been funded in part by your student fees:

· March 8 – Mardi Gras in the Ramskeller (French Club)

· March 9 – Matthew Thomson, Visiting Artist (SOVA)

· March 12 & 13: Simon Sedillo (FACT)

· March 15 – Wildlife Disease Workshop Phase 2 (Wildlife Disease Association)

· March 27 – Interfaith Marriage (Chabad)

· March 29 – Andrea Cochran, Landscape Architecture Days (SCASLA)

· 6:00pm in Engineering 100

· March 30 – Mary Scott Lecture given by Miriam Nelson (CAHS Dean’s Leadership Council)

· March 30 – Gary Hilderbrand, Landscape Architecture Days (SCASLA)

· 7:00pm in Engineering 100

· March 31 – Jamie Maslyn Larson, Landscape Architecture Days (SCASLA)

· 6:00pm in Engineering 100

· April 1 – Karaoke Fest (Chinese Language Club)

· April 1 – Quake (Young Producers Organization)

· April 1 – Tom Leader, Landscape Architecture Days (SCASLA)

· 6:00pm in Engineering 100

· April 2 – Quake (Young Producers Organization)

· April 2 – Gateway to Asia (Chinese Language Club)

· April 2 – Alpha Kappa Delta Honorary Lecture (AKD)

· April 4 – Sam Centellas Legacy Workshop (Sigma Lambda Beta)

· April 7-8 – Christopher Grubbs, Landscape Architecture Days (SCASLA)

· April 11 – Food and Conscious Consumerism (Coalition for Animal Advocacy)

· April 11 – Applied Math Lecture by Persi Diaconis (SIAM Chapter at CSU)

· April 12 – AV Kickoff to Engineering Days (ECC)

· April 12 – Seminar: David Stallknecht (Wildlife Disease Association)

· April 13 – David Freda (Metalsmithing)

· April 13 – Frank Abignale, Jr., and Urban Meyer (College of Business Dean’s Student Leadership Council)

· April 15 – Engineering Days Barbecue (ECC)

· April 16 – Engineering Days Senior Design Showcase (ECC)

· April 17 – SERVE Conference (SERVE)

· April 18 – Passover Dinner (Chabad)

· April 20 – Do It Yourself Fair (Environmental Action Collective)

· April 20 – Natural Resources Day (WCNR College Council)

· April 21 – May Fu, Asian Fest (FACT)

· April 22 – VegFest (Coalition for Animal Advocacy)

· April 25 – Victor Kim, Asian Fest (Global Connections)

· April 26 – Seminar: Oil Spill Effects on Wildlife (Wildlife Disease Association)

· April 27 – Kristina Wong, Asian Fest (Alpha Phi Gamma)

· April 27 – Take Back the Night (Campus Feminist Alliance)

Controller – Tim Sellers
[image: image1.emf]Department Total Allocation Total Income Total Expense % used

Academics $500.00 $0.00 $0.00 0.0%

Administration $45,943.00 $0.00 $46,159.88 100.5%

Community Affairs $3,500.00 $0.00 $598.28 17.1%

Diversity and Outreach $8,000.00 $0.00 $468.64 5.9%

Environmental Affairs $2,000.00 $0.00 $2,000.00 100.0%

Leadership Development $2,500.00 $0.00 $22.24 0.9%

Legislative Affairs $13,600.00 $0.00 $5,580.39 41.0%

Marketing $20,000.00 $0.00 $4,555.46 22.8%

Senate $1,725.32 $0.00 $0.00 0.0%

Student Services $29,750.00 $428.10 $24,085.79 81.0%

Supreme Court $1,000.00 $0.00 $775.49 77.5%

Ram Ride $89,000.00 $0.00 $36,318.68 40.8%

$217,518.32

$428.10

$120,564.85

Total Transferred For Account $1,436.12

$96,953.47 55.4%

$98,817.69

Department Total Allocation Total Income Total Expense % used

Internal Operations $17,037.00 $0.00 $4,081.67 24.0%

$17,037.00

$0.00

$4,081.67

$12,955.33 24.0%

$12,955.33

Department Total Allocation Total Income Total Expense % Spent

Senate General Account $993,189.25 $0.00 $547,070.25 55.1%

$993,189.25

$0.00

$547,070.25

Total Tranfer for Account ($66,594.01)

$446,119.00

$379,524.99 61.8%
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Chief of Staff –Nate Fiedler
New This Week:

· Re-evaluated ONE CSU 

· Went to outreach event at Chipper’s Lanes

Ongoing Reminders:

· Please be sure to use RamLink

· Directors- please bring members of your department to our meetings! 

Dates to Remember:

· Spring break is around the corner- finish strong! 

Deputy Chief of Staff –Eric Berlinberg

New This Week:

· Thank you to Senator Jackson and all of Senate for putting on the Outreach event this past weekend. With such an amazing turn out, I would hope Senate seeks additional Outreach efforts between now and the end of the academic year. Please let us in Cabinet know if there is anything we can do to help plan, fund, or simply just attend additional events in the future. 

· SFRB:

· This week CSU Health network and the Office of Women and Gender Advocacy Center (new fee proposal) presented their budgets.

· SFRB also voted on Athletics and the Career Center.

· Please Note: The Career Center requested, and was approved, for a $1.06/semester fee decrease. This fee decrease is expected to stay in effect until FY14.

· SFRB meets every Monday at 4:00pm in LSC 203-5. Please attend if you can.

· Assisting Engineering College Council with their E-Days Fireworks show in April. 

· Travel Grant funding is dry as of last Thursday.

· Have a great, safe Spring Break everyone. 

Ongoing Reminders:

· Please give your office hours to either Wendy Bowling or Andy Shank.

· Senators, please remember to attend your College Council meetings regularly and provide updates on Legislative business.

Elections –Andrew Ives

What happened last week! 

    Elections Committee Retreat was amazing this Sunday. 

    Adopted by-laws and have some innovative new procedures in running our meetings.

    We are co-sponsoring with ASAP for a concert to kick-off campaigning and elections on 3/21. 

 New This Week

    Orientation sessions all week, check the ASCSU office for details. 
    Applications are due Friday at 4pm. 
    Announcement of Candidates will be Friday at 5pm. 

    Elections Committee meeting this week

        Training about proponderance of evidence! 

        Mock violation hearing. 

    Elections Committee liasons will be assigned over Spring Break!

Executive Assistant – Wendy Bowling

New this week

· Attended SFRB and Voted on Athletics, and Career Center Proposed Fees

· Listened to presentations on the Health Network and the Woman’s Advocacy Center

· Continued Work on the SFRB Long Bill

· Assisted in planning and execution of RAIV Walk along with Me Event

· Updated the Website

· Assisted Marketing with Social Media Expansion

· Updated the U-Drive with Current Senate Minutes

· Attended Senate

· Appeared in the Collegian

· Training of New Website Coordinator will take place this Thursday

Announcements

· Please come to SFRB. Knowledge about where your student Fees go is very important. If you have any questions about a fee or wish to discuss anything involving SFRB talk to myself, Jenny, Eric or Joe. 

· Continue to let me know your office hours, if there are any changes to your department, or updates you would like on the website.

· If you need any help with anything please don’t hesitate to ask

Public Relations –Amy Lamb
New This Week:

· RAIV

· Op. article for Collegian-tomorrow 

Ongoing Reminders:

· Code of ethics

Dates to Remember:

· RAIV anyway you can help.

Academics –Shadi Barzideh
New This Week:

  Looking into exit surveys for seniors

  Brain storming ideas with Caitlin for ways to finish the year out strong

Community Affairs –Chase Eckerdt
New This Week:

· The major issue my department is focusing on right now is the city elections.  We are about one month away from April 5th when they happen so we will be doing some marketing and other educational outreach in the coming weeks.

· Keegan and I are putting together an outreach event on the plaza at the end of this week.  We will provide details soon.


· There is a City Council Candidate Forum on Wednesday March 10th at 6:30 PM at City Hall.  If you are interested please come and see me or just show up, they are open to the public.  

Ongoing Reminders:

· Please come and see me if you have any community related questions or just want to chat about city politics.

Dates to Remember:

· March 10th- City Council Candidate Forum.

· April 5th- City Council Elections

Coordinator of Sustainability – Seth Danner
New This Week 

Final preparations for Local Sustainability Alternative Break

March SEEAC meeting with Tony Frank

Planning for World Water Day March 22nd

Room reservations, program planning, and logistics

League of American Bicyclists, Silver level Bicycle Friendly University!!
Ongoing Reminders: Continued support for the Office of Sustainability efforts
World Water Day March 22nd!!

Dates to Remember:

· 3/11/11 World Water Day Planning meeting

· 3/12/11 Local Sustainability Alternative Break!

Diversity & Outreach –Sam Raso

New This Week:

· Looking for new assistants. 

· Trying to arrange a meeting with Cooper, Nate, Jenny, and possibly Jordan and some student orgs that have felt upset with the SFB process and would like to give feedback and suggestions

· Looking into Diversity Week. I am trying to have 3 different topics covered a day, so any suggestions would be great.

· Conversations with Key, Greek Life, SDPS offices, Ram Leadership, and Student Services about bring Stan Pearson to campus.

· Meeting with Miss Bridgette to talk about what ASCSU should look like

· Got one application for assistant position.

Ongoing Reminders:

· Fun Fridays in the B/ACC office every Friday. Check it out the play video games, watch movies, play games. Its fun and a great way to meet new people. 

· Real Talk in the B/ACC office is every Tuesday 4 p.m.-5 p.m.

· Native American Woman Circle in the N/ACC office is every Wednesday at 5:00 p.m.

· T.E.A Time in the A/PACC office is every Thursday 2 p.m.-3 p.m.

· Women’s Conference-March 26th

Dates to Remember:

· Walk Along With Me- Tomorrow at 10:00am - Thursday at 4:00pm- Cherokee Ball Room
· Passion Palooza- Wednesday, March 9 · 7:00pm - 10:00pm- Ingersoll Hall
· A FINAL BOW FOR THE MIGHTY WURLITZER!- Wednesday, March 9 · 7:30pm - 10:30pm-LSC theater
· Kathryn T. Bohannon Women at Noon Wednesday, March 9, 2011, 12:00 PM Lory Student Center, Room 220-222
· An inside-out approach to change your world Wednesday, March 9, 2011, 04:00 PM Rockwell Hall Bohemian Auditorium
· Japanese Film Night Thursday, March 10, 2011, 07:00 PM Eddy 212
· Justice between generations Friday, March 11, 2011, 04:00 PM Lory Student Center, Room 213-215
Inter Personal Violence Coordinators –Allison Watt

New This Week:

· Got donations from SAVA on furniture and from residence life

· Finalized the order with EPO

· Made feet for people to follow

· Made signs for reflection wall

· Made art for rooms

· Talked to SAGE about event

· Talked to a gender equality class about the event

· Talked to Campus Corps about the event

· Finalized information with advocates

· Downloaded audio onto MP3 players

· Setting up in the Cherokee Park Ballroom

· Interviews with the Collegian

· Bought supplies for the exhibits

· Got Banners made for the event 

· Put up ribbons on the trees

· Put up posters around campus

Ongoing Reminders:

· Thank you to everyone for all their help with this event!

Dates to Remember:

· “Walk Along With Me” is TODAY!!!!

· Production of “Until Someone Wakes Up” April 8th

Leadership Development – April Ragland
New this week-

· RLT retreat has been scheduled for March 25th. We will be going to the YMCA at Estes. 

· RLT will be doing CSUnity on April 16th. If anyone from ASCSU would like to join we would love to make it an RLT ASCSU combined activiity. If you are interested please tell Beau or myself. There should be a sign up on the Student Services cubicle. 

· If you still haven’t came to talk to RLT about what your position in ASCSU is and are interested, we would love to have you come. Just let me know what week and what time.

· RLT is volunteering for Ramride on April 2nd. 
· Have a safe Spring Break!
Important Dates-

· Thursday March 3rd 6:30-8:30- weekly RLT meeting

· Thursday 5:30-6:15- weekly department meeting

· March 25th- RLT retreat

· April 1st- Volunteer for RamRide

· April 16th- CSUnity

Legislative Affairs Department –Matt Strauch
New This Week:

· Keeping a very close eye on the CCHE, CSU Financial Accountability Plan and movement around tuition increases. It is likely that, between the actual tuition increase and the credit hour gap change, tuition will increase by approximately 20-30%. President Frank’s recent visit to ASCSU indicated a 20% total increase for resident undergraduate students at this time. I am looking at writing a “Report to the Community” in consultation with the CSU administration to better illustrate these changed that will be inserted into the Collegian and distributed through other means.

· Publication of Sarah Elfreth’s “The Young Guardians” update: Proof is in—looks good. Now hammering out the little changes and cover design.

· Talking with Community Affairs to assist with City Elections promotions.

· Capitol Update: Relatively slow week at the Capitol for Higher Ed Issues. The Legislative Audit Committee met to review audit findings around the CCHE’s regulation of fees assessed on campuses across Colorado. We are watching this closely as this could impact the CSU fee-setting process.

· CSU Advocacy Day was a success! More than 45 students from CSU and CSU-Pueblo traveled to the State Capitol to learn more about the law-making process in Colorado, hear from legislators and the Lt. Governor while having brief meetings with over 30 legislators. Matt and Leah were the leads.

· Capwiz and Issue Briefs will be the Legislative Affairs staff priority through the end of the year. Matt and Kevin will focus on bill tracking, and other advocacy work.

We are currently tracking the following bills in the Statehouse. We are writing letters, asking for meetings with legislators and testifying. http://www.coloradocapitolwatch.com/bill-tracker-votes/0/1043/2011/0/  (new link)

Ongoing Reminders:

· Please feel free to contact me with any questions or concerns. legislativeaffairs@ascsu.colostate.edu.

· I appreciate folks keeping their eyes and ears open for any potential issues and to keep us informed. Thanks!

Marketing –Jillian Hart
Directors: Please schedule a time to meet with me (after break) to talk about your department and what's going on/upcoming events/anything you're working on

If you're looking for advertising for an upcoming event please give the marketing department AT LEAST 2-4 weeks to properly come up with a great campaign. If all you want is a simple ad placed in the collegian, then please give us at least a week.

Wendy will be helping out the marketing department in improving our social media areas. If you have something you want posted on our wall or others walls, please contact her! If you want an ad to go  out on Facebook please contact me.

Please email me if you are graduating this spring.
RamRide – Submitted –Regina Martel
General: 
· We will not be operating the weekends of 3/10-12/11 and 3/17-19/11. 

· We are working with campus police/Chief Wendy to finalize our emergency procedures. 

· Had a meeting with legal services concerning out car insurance and with the help of general council we were able to come up with a workable solution for weekly paperwork… yay! 

· We are looking into doing an education event with RamRide and health services on campus. More to come later. 

· We were able to drive 1069 students home this weekend! 

Donations:
· We have been working on strengthening relationships with those businesses that donate to us throughout the semester. To aid in doing this we are going to have an appreciation dinner to thank them and show them what all of their donations and sponsorships are helping with. The dinner is tentatively scheduled for 4/14/11.

Purchases: 


· Just waiting on GPS’s, hopefully we will be able to use them after spring break. 
· We placed the order for air fresheners and they are scheduled to be shipped out on 3/9.
· The key-chains are looking really cool! We will be ordering them this week. 
Operations:

· We will not be operating this weekend or next weekend. 
Volunteers:

· Groups now have the ability to start their contract on the RamRide website. Groups will be able to see what days we need people and after they get a confirmation date they will be able to come in and sign a contract. 
· We are starting to look into new places on campus to market to volunteers – athletics, freshman orientation
This weekend:

Data:

· Last Weekend 



	Date
	# Cars Running
	# of Rides
	# of Passengers
	# of Cancels
	Max Wait Time

	Thursday 3/3/11
	10
	57
	171
	75
	30 min

	Friday 3/4/11
	15
	156
	481
	110             
	45 min

	Saturday 3/5/11
	14
	136
	417
	92
	60 min


· Total people driven home this weekend: 1069
Student Services – Beau Loendorf
New This Week:

-          Thank you to everyone who summited names for our Thank You breakfast on April 28.
-          The student-coach mixer will be in April, a date will be chosen this week.
-          I-Ball nominations for awards will be after spring break, more information to come

SAVE THE DATE: 
-     Thursday April 28 from 9:30a.m – 10:30 a.m. We are going to have a “Thank you breakfast” for all advisors, faculty members, and anyone one else who has contributed to the success of your department or position. Please continue to send us anyone who has helped you this last year so we can make sure they receive an invitation. This is not i-ball this is just a Thank you Breakfast.
-       We are still looking to do a festival on the plaza sometime in April, more information to come!
-       We are helping RAIV with Allison Watt for their program this week.
Ongoing Reminders:
-          I-Ball is MAY 6! The Theme is coming out this week, be excited!!!!
Judicial Report – Nick Yoswa
New This Week:

· The AUHB had a very successful training this past week that included a reflection of our first case of the semester as well as some hypothetical cases. The AUHB will not be meeting this week. 

· I have asked the Court to familiarize themselves with the elections code in anticipation of elections. For those of you who aren’t aware the Court serves as the final Court of appeals for all elections code violations.

· Good luck on all your midterms and have a safe and relaxing spring break!

Ongoing Reminders:

· If you ever come across something within the organization that you feel warrants the Court’s attention please stop by the office and fill out an internal complaint form. As a reminder the court will not serve as procedural advisors for anyone nor can we answer any hypothetical questions. We do not serve as mediators and will not involve ourselves in any personal office conflicts. The court will only be inclined to hear cases if it feels that a potential breach of procedure has occurred.  Please contact me if you have any questions about the internal complaint filing procedure as I would be happy to sit down and go over it with you.

· Any and all questions regarding internal complaints are to be directed to me through email only. Using text messages or facebook to ask questions is inappropriate and will not be utilized by the Court as a means of communication.

· The Court’s meetings are Wednesday afternoons at 3:00pm. The meetings related to ASCSU matters are not weekly so I ask that, if you are interested in attending, you contact me so I can let you know whether the meeting is accessible to the public. All meetings pertaining to ASCSU matters are open to the public.

